West Central Neighborhood Association

Minutes of the Board
May 10, 2011

 ATTENDEES: Mike Anderson, Larry Codding, Al Hofer, Chris Ruckman, Carol Salge, Benjamin Sanchez,  Susan Smethers, Justin Stalter, Cherie Stark, Mike Walsh, Charlotte Weybright
 GUESTS:  None 
OFFICER REPORTS
 Board Minutes:  April Board Minutes presented and approved. 
Treasurer’s Report:  April financials presented and approved.
Membership Report: 2011 year-to-date membership total = 114.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

Plan Committee:   

· Susan Smethers presented a draft of changes to the West Central Neighborhood Plan. Included were updates to the Plan matrix priorities and stages with a classification category. It was stated that if the Plan policy doesn’t change, then the overall Plan does not have to be re-approved by City Council. Suggestions and input are encouraged from the Board.
CHDO Committee:
· It was reported that Rick Zehr is interested in rehabilitating at least three of the houses on West Washington. Charlotte Weybright will try to confirm. 
Historic Preservation (Local Historic District) Committee: 
· Charlotte Weybright met with City officials who indicated that they still wanted the Neighborhood to move forward with the expansion of the Local Historic District. Once we have a new proposed boundary, the City will draw up a new map. There was a suggestion to talk with Al Moll at the Parks Department to see if the river bank on Thieme Drive could be included. 
Public Relations Committee: 
· The Home and Garden Tour sponsor letter has been sent out to prospective sponsors. 

· The new Neighborhood website is ready to go live.

· The next full newsletter is almost ready for printing. It will solicit suggestions on how people would like to receive future newsletters.
ADDITIONAL COMMITTEE REPORTS
CCW Committee:

· Not new report at this time.
Flood Committee:

· Charlotte Weybright met with John Shoaff to discuss the Thieme Drive bank stabilization project to explore ways to move it forward.

· Larry Codding will head up a Riverbank Dock Committee to explore the possibility of installing a dock off Thieme Drive. He will solicit help from Larry Wardlaw, The Parks Department, and Friends of the River.
Home & Garden Tour Committee: 
· Several Houses have already agreed to be on this year’s tour. The lineup should almost be secured by the next Tour Committee meeting. As reported in the Public Relations Committee, sponsorship letters have gone out to potential sponsors. Next Home & Garden Tour Committee Meeting will be May 24 at Calhoun Street Soup Salad and Spirits.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Great American Clean-Up
· Great American Clean-Up will be May 21. The Neighborhood has registered for supplies and hold the clean-up in the fall prior to the Home and Garden Tour. Charlotte Weybright will pick up the supplies.
Neighborhood Yard Sale
· The Neighborhood Yard Sale will be the 3rd weekend in June. It will be advertised in the newspaper, the website, Facebook Page, and on Craigslist.
Tire Days / Dumpster Days
· Tire Days will be held on August 27th if approved by the City. Dumpster Days will be June 25th and August 27th.
NEW BUSINESS

DID Grant for Arts Fest
· Justin Stalter and Charlotte Weybright met with Rich Davis, President of DID, to request a $2,500 sponsorship for the Arts Fest. Approval is currently pending.
National Night Out
· Charlotte Weybright would like the Neighborhood to participate this year. She will ask the Firefighters Union if they would like to participate in a joint outing.
Demolitions
· It was reported that 526 and 528 Hendricks will be demolished along with a few other buildings south of the railroad tracks.
SWAP
· The next SWAP meeting will be on May 18th 
Meeting adjourned
Respectfully submitted:

___________________________________

Justin Stalter, Board Secretary

West Central Neighborhood Association

